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THOUGHT FOR THE MONTH 

 

Cook a man a fish and he will eat for a day 
Teach a man to fish and you will get rid of him 

for an entire weekend 
 

Salmon in the River Don 
 

In my November Newsletter I reported the completion of 
Barn Energyôs Hydro power scheme and Fish Pass at 
Thrybergh.  

Picture by; Oscar Downing 

In December of last year 18 year old Oscar Downing 
managed some extraordinary footage of a mature salmon 
attempting to leap the weir at Aldwarke, Rotherham. This 
is the next weir up from Thrybergh weirôs new fish pass. 
The iconic fish made itôs amazing appearance only 20 
minutes after Oscar set up his camera on the bank side. 
Following the construction of many weirs which blocked 
the passage of the salmon, and the gross pollution due to 
the industrial revolution, salmon have not been seen so 
far up the Don for 150 years. Because of the 
improvement of the water quality over the last 20 years 
and the construction of fish passes it is now possible for 
migratory fish to swim up stream as far as Rotherham.  
 

Jerome Masters, Environment Agency Fisheries 
Officer said, ò2015 has been a fantastic year for South 
Yorkshireôs rivers with salmon leaping in Rotherham and 
conformation of spawning salmon in the River Dearneò. 
 

Mark Simon Chief Executive of Barn Energy, said, ñItôs  
Fantastic to see salmon at Aldwarke, so soon after our  
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new fish passage was opened. Itôs wonderful that they 
are doing so, and we hope that we will see a lot more fish 
up and down the riverò. 
 

With the completion of  the work on the fish pass on 
Thrybergh weir in October of last year and the fish pass 
at Sprotbrough in 2013, and Meadow Hall in 2012,        
migratory fish can now swim unhindered from the sea as 
far up-stream as Rotherham. But this is not the end of the 
story.  

Further work on fish passage and habitat improvement 
projects by the Environment Agency, The Canal and   
Rivers Trust, Don Catchment Rivers Trust, Sheffield City 
Council and Yorkshire Water, will soon enable migratory 
fish to return to their historic spawning grounds in the  
River Don catchment. 

Brian 
 

Grayling Fishers Evenings 
 

(Talks) 

Mike talking to members of the audience at half time. 
 

For a second time Mike Green entertained us with his 
angling exploits with a fly rod from around the world. His 
talk and PowerPoint presentation gave an interesting in-
sight into    fishing methods, the species of fish and 
where to go to catch them. Mexico, Christmas Island the 
Amazon, to name but a few, fishing for bonefish, roosters, 
dorado, tarpon and many other exotic species.  
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Cromford Fishing Day  

Eight intrepid anglers sallied forth to brave the elements 
and catch fish on a day which started white over with a 
covering of snow. After meeting up for tea, coffee and 
biscuits at the Boat Inn we went off to the river to drown 
our maggots and wet our flies in the less than warm 
weather.  

Dr John and Alan Grice-Jackson setting up. 

Keith Mallinson setting up. Yes a trotting Rod !!!!! 
 

Four fished from Cromford Bridge downstream and four 
fished The bottom section at Holmesford. All of whom 
caught some beautiful grayling and one or two out of 
season trout.   

 

Mike also brought along his pike rod and flies to show 
us. He also brought  his new book ñAngling Escapadesò  

Gillian Scotford and Jane Calver 
Also on the meeting night we presented a cheque for 
Ã300.00 to Gillian and Jane for ñAccessible Derbyshireò, 
a charity started by  Gillian and Jane whoôs aim is to 
ñimprove the lives of disabled people, their families and     
carers in or visiting Derbyshireôs Peak Districtò. 
The donation from the Grayling Society Area 8 was to 
help the charity to raise enough money to purchase a 
Wheelyboat for Ladybower Res. This would enable 
wheelchair users to enjoy and fish the reservoir.  
 

Fly Tying Evenings 
In January we had not one but two successful fly tying 
evenings. The first on the 4th of  January in place of the 
December meeting. Our second evening at the usual 
time of the month (25 th of January, the last Monday) 
was also very well attended and being ñBurns Nightò we 
had a very special Star Prize in the  raffle ñThe Haggisò. 
Before presenting the haggis to its winner, our own     
Dr Stephen  McLangan recited the first two verses of    
Rabbi Burns ñAddress to a Haggisò, What a treat !!!! 

 Our next meeting will be on Wednesday 10th of        
January when our speaker will be Stuart Crofts. 
The next Fly Tying evening will be Monday 29th of    
February. 
As usual we will be holding the evenings at the Rutland 
in Bakewell starting 7.30. All are welcome. 

Brian 


